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Madrid March 6, 2018 

 

As President of the UNESCO Getafe-Madrid Center and the Spanish 

Federation of Associations and Clubs of UNESCO, I would like to 

congratulate the Casa Turca of Madrid and Arco Fórum for the work they 

have been doing for many years on intercultural and interreligious 

development with different cultures.  

Work that is in line with the fundamental pillars of UNESCO, Education, 

Science, Culture and Communication and Information, as is the case of the 

Three Cultures Concert with which we have been collaborating for 5 years 

during the "World Interfaith Harmony Week" proclaimed by the General 

Assembly of the United Nations in 2010 among all religions, confessions 

and beliefs, affirming that mutual understanding and dialogue between 

religions constitute important dimensions of the culture of peace. 

It is for this reason that I reaffirm and it is my wish that both Institutions, 

in respect of cultural diversity, tolerance, dialogue and cooperation, 

constitute a bond of union with the Sustainable Development Goals 

included in the UN Agenda 2030 along side representing one of the best 

guarantors of Peace and International Security. 

 

 

Alberto Guerrero Fernández 

President 


